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October 13, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue to receive advisory support and local community input of the Vashon-Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee. This legislation will update the requirements for selection for Vashon-Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee positions to allow for broader participation and representation by the Vashon-Maury Island community. 
Protecting the quality and quantity of groundwater is essential to ensuring long-term safety and reliability of rural water supplies on Vashon-Maury Island. In April 2015, the committee unanimously voted to approve the changes proposed in this legislation. These changes are intended to broaden potential representation of and participation by the community. The most significant change is to identify three positions for residents of Vashon-Maury Island. In addition, there are minor title changes to four positions, and three remain unchanged.
By supporting the groundwater committee’s work and creating diverse representation on the committee, this ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan’s goals to “Safeguard and enhance King County’s natural resources” and “Promote robust public engagement that informs, involves, and empowers people and communities.” This legislation likewise supports the Equity and Social Justice Initiative by increasing the number of residents eligible for committee positions and increases the potential for diverse membership by redefining positions. 
Thank you for your consideration. This important legislation will help more residents on Vashon-Maury Island take an active role in stewarding their sole source of drinking water and their groundwater. 
If you have any questions, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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